Cable Advisory Council Area 2

Bridgeport, Fairfield, Stratford, Milford, Orange, Woodbridge

www.cacarea2.com

March 15, 2018  Orange Town Hall, Orange, CT  

Attendance: Tom Flynn, Stu Strelzer – Fairfield; Ron Davis, Marlene Silverstein – Orange; Janet Montalbano, Phil Kearney – Milford; Elia Alexiades – Woodbridge

Jennifer Young is unable to attend but may participate via phone.
Call to Order at 7:00 PM

New Members and Guests  None

Public Participation  None

Prior Minutes  Stu motioned seconded by Marlene to approve the August 2017 minutes.  All present members in favor.  Marlene motioned, seconded by Janet to approve the September 2017 minutes.  All present members in favor.

New Business  None

Towns  Phil reported he received a summary from Cara who said that Milford had their first live stream at the last Board of Alderman meeting.  Their G TV is currently on YouTube, has over 100 subscribers and is growing.  They have received an increase in their budget allocation from the city and have more projects coming up with the Board of Education.  Ron stated that Orange has over 600 hits per month on their video on demand and that is growing as well.  They get twice the volume than regular viewings.  Cindy previously emailed the Woodbridge report to Ron.  They are looking for an economical means to provide close captioning and are looking for suggestions.  Woodbridge has also offered to share a webinar on closed captioning from the Alliance for Community Media to any town interested.  Tom asked for clarification regarding the cable subscriber funds and how it may relate to Fairfield.  Ron explained statewide funding as opposed to regional council funding as well as the costs the PEG funds cover.  
Treasurer’s Report  Janet reported the balance in the operating account is currently $4,892.24, which includes the $2,000 stipend from Altice for 2018.  There were some questionable charges from the web hosting company that are being looked into.  Phil motioned, seconded by Stu to accept the Treasurer’s Report.  All present members in favor.  

GATA  Marlene stated that the GATA committee had met and reviewed all the applications.  They were satisfied with the reports all applicants submitted and the final report was submitted to PURA.  The new applications are out and are due back July 15, 2018.  GATA will meet in August or early September to review the applications and recommend disbursements.  The January payment to the grant account from Altice has been received and the April payment is on the way.

Altice  N/A

Adjournment  Phil motioned, seconded by Tom to adjourn at 8:10 PM.  All present members in favor.  The next meeting is scheduled for April 19, 2018.  

